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Dear Parents, 

We hope that your children enjoyed the Disco on 

Wednesday evening – it was a fun event to bring an end to 

a busy term. 8 weeks is a long half term and I think we are 

all ready for the half term break! 
 

Earlier this week, Jemma Wallace, our SENCO, sent out 

the monthly SEND newsletter containing lots of 

information about this important area. Please have a read 

here. I know a number of you came to her coffee morning 

earlier this month; the next SEND event is at 9am on 8th 

November where we will be joined by Joanna Lake from 

the Mental Health Support Team and Mrs Ward, our 

school ELSA. They will be talking to parents about different 

strategies and ways of supporting children’s mental health. 
 

Whatever you are doing over half term, I hope you have 

an enjoyable and relaxing time. We will reopen on Monday 

4th November with the gates opening at the usual time of 

8.45am. 
 

Best Wishes 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

James Evelyn 

Headteacher, Robert Miles Junior School 

 
 

Choice Chart – Gold Award Winners 
 
 

This term, we introduced the ‘Choice Chart’ – an interactive and 

visual system that recognises children’s ‘choice based’ journey 

through the day. Getting to Gold is not easy to achieve and 

requries something exceptional. These 8 children have achieved 

Gold this term having done something exceptional! 

  

Alston (5AC) Hima (4M) 

Aden (6L) Sophie (5G) 

Edward (6M) Rory (6M) 

Poppy (4H) Rosie (4M) 
 

The children then went into a draw for a ‘Hot Chocolate with the Headteacher’ with Edward, Hima and 

Rosie’s names coming out of the hat. Congratulations! 

Dates for the Diary 

w/c 28th Oct Half Term Week 

31st October Secondary Application Deadline 

8th November Parent Session: Notts Mental 

Health Services (See Poster) 

11th & 13th Nov Y4, Y5 & Y6 Parents Evening 

27th November Y5 Space Centre Trip 

6th December Parent Forum 

16th December Y3/4 Carol Performance  

17th December Y6 World War One Workshop 

18th December Y5/6 Carol Performance 

School Attendance 

Excellent attendance is vital to success at school. 

We track attendance closely and celebrate 

excellent attendance. Our target is for each child 

to have an attendance figure of at least 95%. 
 

3B 94.5% 

3J 95.6% 

4H 93.5% 

4M 93.1% 

5AC 97.2% 

5G 93.9% 

6L 96.2% 

6M 89.1% 

All 94.1% 

 

 

 

 

 

, 

Robert Miles Junior School Newsletter – 25th October 2024 

Congratulations to 

5AC for having the 

best attendance 

this week! 

https://www.robertmiles.co.uk/_site/data/files/FC84EB1B54A0DA4D26B1ABB56FF625B0.pdf


Half Term Art Competition  
 
 

Our new Art Prefect, Bella, has organised a Half Term Art Competition linked to the ‘Colours of Autumn’. 

Read on for further information. The Prefects will be judging with a £10 Book Token going to the winner in 

each year group. Deadline for entries is 8th November! 

 



Safety on Whatsapp 
 

 

A parent has made the school aware of a large Whatsapp group their child has 

joined – see image on the right.  

This appears to be an open group with members both that their child does not 

know along with some unknown adult members. There is also an instruction to 

‘add all children in your contacts’. 

We have spoken to the Year 6s some of whom told us they are also members. 

We talked about only joining groups where they know the members so that 

our private information isn’t ending up with strangers. 

If your child has a phone and uses Whatsapp, please can you have a scan 

through to double check they are only in groups with people they know. We 

think it is also worth discussing private information with them and the need to 

think carefully about whom we share our phone number/personal details with. 

We are really grateful to the parent for getting in touch about this – it means 

we can then pass on these concerns to other parents. 

 

 

Sports Update 
 

 

 

Urban Hockey A group of Year 5 pupils recently took 

part in an Urban Hockey festival, representing the school 

with pride. They had a fantastic time, staying active and 

enjoying the fast-paced game with plenty of smiles and 

laughter. The event was all about fun, and the pupils 

thrived on the opportunity to get stuck in and play 

together. Their energy and enthusiasm were infectious, 

making it a day to remember. Hopefully, Urban Hockey 

will make an appearance at this year's Healthy Lifestyles 

Week, inspiring even more pupils to get moving and have 

fun! Fantastic effort from all!  

Paceball A group of Year 4 pupils took part in a 

Paceball event, and it was a huge hit! Having experienced 

this exciting game during last year’s Healthy Lifestyles 

Week, the children were eager to jump back into the 

action. They had a fantastic time staying active, enjoying 

friendly competition with other schools, and embracing 

the fast-paced, fun nature of the game. The energy was 

contagious, and the pupils loved every moment of it. 

We’re hoping to see Paceball make a return at this year’s 

Healthy Lifestyles Week, bringing more excitement and activity to the event. The children worked amazingly 

as a team and supported each other at every step. A huge well done. 

House Points  
 

Children are earning House Points each and every 

day for showing the REACH values, making good 

choices and doing their very best. Each 

Wednesday in Honours Assembly, we announce 

the latest scores. These are the final figures for 

the first half of the Autumn term. A huge well 

done to Mercury House with a huge number and 

a well-deserved non-uniform day today! 

 

 

Jupiter 1,312 

Mercury 1,420 

Neptune 1,395 

Saturn 1,363 



Year 6 Hoodies 

Year 6 parents have received a letter this 

week offering them the opportunity to 

purchase a ‘Class of 2025’ leavers hoodie to 

commemorate their time at Robert Miles 

Junior School. 

The hoodies will have a large ‘25’ design on 

the back, containing the names of all the 

children in the year group, and will feature 

the school logo on the front as well as well 

as children’s initials. Children can pick from 

two styles of hoodie, an overhead hoodie or a zip hoodie. 

 Child Adult 

Zip Up Hoodie £20 £23 

Over the head Hoodie £18 £20 
 

We have samples of each hoodie in a range of sizes in the office. Please pop into school and confirm 

the size which is best for your child. These hoodies will be personalised, so if the sizing is not 

correct then these cannot be exchanged or refunded. The final day for orders and payment is 

Friday 8th November. Payment needs to be made via the school shop on your Arbor account. 

Local News & Information 

We are happy to publicise local events and activities for children in the newsletter particularly ahead of holiday 

periods. (Please note the school is not endorsing these events as they are run separately.)  Any enquiries 

should be made through the website address shown on the leaflet below. 

 

  



Weekly Menu - w/c 4th November 2024  
 

All parents have received a link to a form where you can submit information about your child’s dietary 

requirements. If you have not already done so, please complete the form here if your child has specific 

dietary requirements: https://orders.lunchhound.co.uk/medicaldiets/request  

Monday 

• Cheesy pasta spirals with pizza style toppings with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Cheese and onion pastry roll with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Lemon cupcake with fruit slices. 

Tuesday 

• Beef lasagne with garlic & tomato bread with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Vegetable lasagne with garlic & tomato bread with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Chocolate cookie & orange wedges. 

Wednesday 

• Roast chicken with gravy, Yorkshire pudding, roast potatoes with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh 

salad. 

• Quorn grill with gravy, stuffing, roast potatoes with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Chocolate crunch & chocolate sauce. 

 

Thursday 

• Beef and potato pie with mash and a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Cheese, onion and potato pie with mash or skin on potato wedges with a choice of vegetables or mixed 

fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Strawberry mousse. 

Friday 

• Fish fingers and chips with a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Crispy vegetable fingers with chips and a choice of vegetables or mixed fresh salad. 

• Jacket potato with a choice of baked beans, cheese or tuna. 

• Lemon drizzle cake with custard. 
 

Upcoming Dates w/c 4th November 2024 
 

 

Monday 4th November 2024 

• Film club 3.30 - 5.15pm. The film showing this week is Coco, there is a £2 compulsory charge for 

orange squash and biscuits at this Club. Please use our online payment system to pay for this. 

 

Tuesday 5th November 2024 

• Handball club for years 5 & 6. 8.15-8.55am in the hall. Please bring PE kit, a drink and any inhalers you 

may need. (This club is now full) First session for group two. 

• Tag rugby club for years 5 & 6. 3.30-4.30pm. Please bring PE kit, a drink and any inhalers you may need.  

 

Wednesday 6th November 2024 

• No honours assembly. 

 

Thursday 7th November 2024 

• Martial arts club, 8 – 8.45am. Please wear PE kit, bring a drink and any inhalers required. (This club is 

now full) 

• Year 3 swimming. Please ensure you remember your swimming kit (including towel) and any inhalers 

required. 

https://orders.lunchhound.co.uk/medicaldiets/request


• Basketball club for year 3 & 4. 3.30-4.30pm in the hall. Please bring PE kit, a drink and any inhalers you 

may need. (This club is now full.) 

 

Friday 8th November 2024 

• No after school activities today. 

 

A reminder that all children need to be collected from their afterschool clubs by family member/friend who 

are over the age of 16. 

  



Online Safety 
 

We share E-Safety information from National Online Safety with parents in the Robert Miles newsletter. This 

is to help you in ensuring that your child can use technology safely. Please read the following information. 

 

 


